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April 15", 2013
Dear Parent/Guardian,

As we race towards the end of this academic year, | wanted to take this opportunity to share with you some
important information regarding next school year.

Campus Development

Over the last fifteen months, we have been working hard to improve the campus in a number of areas, but
particularly with regards to Health & Safety and the learning environment for our students. Last summer we were
able to upgrade the Primary Music and Secondary Art rooms and during the Christmas holiday (as a result of an
anonymous donation) we were able to completely refurbish the Primary Spanish room.

Although these renovations are a big step in the right direction, one only has to take a quick tour of the campus to
realise there is still much to do. Nevertheless, | am pleased to report that more projects are planned for the short
and long term, and we are presently putting together a detailed report that will outline future campus
development projects. This will be shared with the whole school community as soon as it is ready.

While this is being prepared and to allow us to continue to develop the campus in the short-term, we have

identified a number of ‘now’ projects that we hope to complete, finances permitting, over the next 6 to 36
months. These include: ) i : i

e School Hall: The budget for the refurbishment of the school hall has been approved by the Board and
work is due to begin within the next month. All the money collected from the special development fee
will be used for this project. The scope of work will include:

- anew roof

- anew floor

- new hurricane proof doors —to replace the present ‘garage’ doors

- anew internal ceiling

- new electrical wiring throughout the building

- anew sound system

- new fans

- new ‘eco’ lights

- ACthroughout the building

- redesigning the shape and size of the stage

- redesigning backstage to include increased storage areas

- redesigning the basement of the hall to accommodate changing rooms for the actors and a
storage area for the costumes.

In addition, we will be resurfacing the area in front of the hall where students presently eat lunch. It is our plan to
have the hall ready for the start of the new school year in August.

e School Cafeteria: We are presently getting the original architect drawings updated to include a covered
seating area. We hope to begin work on this project during the summer of 2014.
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e ELC: Over the summer, we will be making some minor repairs to the exterior of the ELC and repainting the
entire building.

e New PE/Sport changing rooms. The changing rooms will be relocated to the area behind the basketball
courts and will give easy access to the hard-court area, the playing fields and the swimming pool. No time
frame has yet been set for this work to begin. In the long term, it is hoped that the building presently
hosting the changing rooms will be redesigned into Design and Technology Workshops, thus enabling us
to introduce a new and exciting curriculum area.

e Relocation and development of the maintenance area. Our present maintenance facility is unsightly,
does not meet our present needs and is located in the wrong place. The plan is to relocate the
maintenance area from its present position, next to the school hall, to the area behind the changing
rooms.

e Classroom Upgrades. It is hoped this will continue alongside some of the ‘major’ upgrades. Finance
permitting, we hope to renovate another classroom during December 2013.

School Fees Loyalty Scheme

From the beginning of next school year, St Andrew’s will be introducing a loyalty scheme that will enable parents
to get major discounts on Year 13 fees. The discount system will be three tiered and will work as follows:

A student who joined St Andrew’s at the ELC level will qualify for a 75% discount on the Year 13 fees.
A student who joined St Andrew’s at the Primary level will qualify for a 50% discount on the Year 13 fees.
A student who joined St Andrew’s at the Secondary level will quality for a 25% discount on the Year 13 fees.

Please note that all of these discounts are based on a student’s continuous attendance at the school. If a student
were to leave and then rejoin, the discount would be based on the year level the re-enrollment took place.

School Fees for SY2013-2014

As everyone is aware, the price for everything from food to electricity, and from fuel to educational supplies
continues to rise! As an educational institute we are acutely aware of the impact this is having on our community.
Through prudent budgeting, we have for the last two years been able to ‘balance the books’, without having to
pass on the additional costs the school has faced, to our parents.

With the cost of inflation however, set to be in the region of 3% for the foreseeable future, it has been decided by
the Board that the school has no alternative but to raise fees in line with inflation. As a result, there will be an
increase of 3% in all school fees for next school year (SY13-14). This increase will be reflected in your next
statement.

Principal



Wanted!

Musical Instruments
Do you have musical instruments that aren't used anymore; hidden in
back closets, under beds? Please consider donating to St Andrew's
Secondary School instrumental programme. Woodwind, Brass, String and
Percussion, old or new, shiny or bruised; we will happily accept all
donations and put them to good use.



FROM THE BUSINESS OFFICE

Parents/Guardians,

Please be reminded to check with the Business Office on the status of your account as there may be amounts
due to the school related to DHL packages to schools/universities abroad or the Special Development Fee.

All accounts must be settled in full for charges related to the 2012/2013 academic year by 14 June 2013
otherwise report cards, transcripts and diplomas will not be released until accounts are settled in full.

Sincerely,

Evanne Archer-Bowe
Financial Controller

Email: evanne.bowe@st-andrews.com
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SECONDARY SCHOOL NEWS

BAHAMAS GENERAL CERTIFICATE OF EDUCATION (BGCSE) UPDATE

Coursework for the various subjects including Biology, Chemistry, Physics, Combined Science, Geography,

History, Commerce, Economics and Literature have been sent off to the Ministry of Education, Testing and
Evaluation section. Coursework is an integral compon e
the door 0 o pp o ntshefore sittyng thecexamiaaitiam. Tipisomorning we had the Food and Nutrition
Planning exam, next week we continue with the practical and oral subjects including Art, English Language

Aurals, Spanish Listening and Speaking, French Listening and Speaking, Music and Keyboarding. Please

check Edline for the BGCSE Timetable for examination times and dates.

YEAR 9 INTO 10 COURSE SELECTION SHEET

Today is the deadline for year 9 students to select their courses for the US 107 11 program. | hope that the
students would have gotten as much help and advice to make the selections to suit their academic and/or
career choices later in life. The course selection process is a very important part of High School; it is the first
encounter that students have in making decisions on what subjects to take - it is in a sense their movement
into Aindependenceod in the High School

A CELEBRATION OF STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT IN EXTRA CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES

This evening we celebrate the achievement in extra -curricular activities of over 280 of our students. WOW!

280 plus students actively participating in extra-curricular activities speaks volumes to the diversity of the
program here at St Andrewds. St Andrewbs students ar e
and clubs. | am especially proud of our Year 13 IB students who are able to balance the rigorous IB program

and still participate in extra -curricular activities. We hope that you are able to come out this evening to show

your appreciation of the achievements of our students. The Awards program will begin at 7:00 pm followed by
delicious Food and drinks and delightful music.

YEAR 11 DRAMA

Hats off to our Year 11 Drama class for their production last evening. Thank you to the parents, students and
faculty who attended the performance.

VOLLEYBALL

The volleyball season has begun and St Andr eawécerd has ¢
set of games on Monday, April 15" The Senior Boys beat Queens College 17-3, 17-8; StAu g u s t1v-8,e 6 s
17-11; Kingsway Academy 17-14, 17-11 and Nassau Christian Academy 17-8, 17-11. Senior Girls beat St.
Anneds, St. Johns, Queens College but |l ost to Kingsw:
Gladstone Road. Please come out and support our teams. The Senior Boys play Mondays and Wednesdays,

Senior Girls play Tuesdays and Thursdays.

HIGH SCHOOL TRACK AND FIELD NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIP

The High School Track and Field national Championship Classic is a sporting competition that brings all of the
High Schools in The Bahamas together in tough competitive action i the athletes are the best in the nation.

This event is being held at the New Thomas A. Robinson Stadium, Thursday, April 18 thru Saturday, April 20™.
RepresentingStAndr ewds at t he Hi gh Né&and GharhpioishimacekMicahrCdreyFYieae | d
12, Mikhail Bethell, year 10, Asia Butler, Year 10 and Adam, Year 8.

GO HURRICANES!!!

Michele Robinson



From the Middle School Dean

By John Dinkelman,Char g® dO6Af f aires
The Embassy of the United States of America

"Your child has autism." Words that no parent could ever fully be prepared to
hear. Yet for millions of parents each year, they are the unwelcome
introduction into a dramatically different world of permanently altered hopes
and expectations.

| am one of those parents.

As | take the opportunity during Autism Awareness Month to look back at my
experiences in dealing with an autism spectrum diagnosis for two of my three
children, I recall that one of the most difficult parts of my experience has been
all of the confusing, and often conflicting, information available about the
causes of autlsm Additionally, the legion of well-meaning (and sometimes not so well-meaning) people with
possible treatments and promised cures i each invariably very expensive and unproven, did little to lessen the
pain, or the burden that a diagnosis of autism places on a family.

What we do know is that autism is a spectrum of closely related disorders with a shared core of symptoms.
Autism spectrum disorders appear in infancy and early childhood, causing delays in many basic areas of
development such as speech, play, and interaction with others. The signs and symptoms of autism vary widely,
as do the effects. Some autistic children have only mild impairments, while others have greater obstacles to
overcome.

While there are no definitive figures on the number of people affected by autism here in The Bahamas; we do
know that the government of the United States monitors such things and that the U.S. Centers for Disease
Control and Prevention (CDC) identify approximately 1 in 88 American children as being on the autism
spectrum. This is a ten-fold increase in prevalence in the past 40 years. Studies also show that autism is four
to five times more common among boys than girls, with an estimated 1 out of 54 boys and 1 in 252 girls
diagnosed with the condition in the United States.

To be sure, | am by no means an expert on autism. But as the father of two children with autism and the
husband of a wife who has devoted the last 12 years to learning as much as she can about the disorder, | feel
it is my duty to share what | have learned, parent-to-parent, in the hope that others will benefit from my
experience. With this in mind, | offer the following suggestions:

1. Become an expert on your own child:

My wife and | learned through our experience that signs of autism can develop as early as the first year of a
childodés | ife. As a par ent ,urghitdeactaandeneey day.eSe yoa arelin thereaste
position to spot the earliest warning signs of any developmental delay or regression. All children develop at
their own special pace and it is very important for parents to learn what the common milestones are for a child,
with the understanding that there can often be a wide range in the timeline for healthy development. If your
child is not meeting the milestones for his or her age, or if you suspect a problem, share your concerns with
your doctor or ask for a referral to a child development specialist. When it comes to any issue related to the
devel opment of your <chil d, I recommend | istening

2. Donot wai t

| have learned that the best thing that a family can do is to seek early treatment with the goal of reducing the
disorder's effects and helping children learn, grow, and thrive. Every parent should seek out reliable sources of
information about the treatment options, such as the United States National Institute of Mental Health. Do not
be afraid to ask questions. Above all, if your child has been diagnosed with autism or a developmental delay;
do not risk losing valuable time when your child has the best chance for improvement. Find a way to get the
extra help that your child needs through targeted treatment.

3. Get support

Oftentimes parents of newly diagnosed children feel as if they are the only ones experiencing the heartbreak of
a diagnosis. Joining an autism support group is a great way to meet other families dealing with the same
challenges you are. Parents can share information, get advice, and lean on each other for emotional support.

That is why my wife and | were so pleased to meet other families like ours through the local autism support and
advocacy group, R.E.A.C.H. (Resources & Education for Autism and Related Challenges). Over the last year
alone, R.E.A.C.H. has sponsored a series of workshops specifically for families affected by autism, has opened
a chapter for families on Grand Bahama, and, through a partnership with Rotary and the Ministry of Education,
opened the r egi octassrmomfequipmed to maetehe needs of lautistic children at the Willard
Patton Preschool. The successes through R.E.A.C.H. show the power that we have as families when they
work together on behalf of our children.

4 . Enjoy your childbés unique qualities

It was only after my children were diagnosed with autism that | truly began to learn about their unique God-
given talents and abilities. It was also only then that | became sensitive to the entire community of the disabled
and began to work to build a more compassionate and understanding community for them. My wife and | have
learned not to focus on how our children are different from other children but, rather, to focus on how important
it is to practice love, patience and acceptance. We make an effortever yday t o embr ace al
unique talents, to celebrate successes (both big and small), and above all to make sure that they feel
unconditionally loved and accepted. In the end, we are better people because we are the parents of children
with autism.

I encourage all parents throughout The Bahamas to

development and, if something seems amiss, to act immediately and decisively to obtain all the assistance
their child needs. In the end, it will make all the difference in the world.

The Nassau Guardian Wednesday, 17 April 2013


http://www.cdc.gov/ncbddd/autism/index.html
http://www.cdc.gov/ncbddd/autism/index.html
http://www.nimh.nih.gov/health/publications/a-parents-guide-to-autism-spectrum-disorder/how-is-asd-treated.shtml
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She is looking for the following items:
e Dblocks, Lego, or other building toys
e old frames (ugly or broken ones 100!)

Please drop off any of these items to the primary
art room (room 20 - upstairs primary block).



Congratulations Eric!

Eric Boxerman (Year 6)
was invited to perform at
the International Jazz
festival in Eleuthera from
March 22-24. He had the
opportunity to play piano
onstage for three nights
with other Jazz musicians.
Ericds piano
also earned him a first
place finish in New
Providence at the National
Arts Festival! Best Wishes
for an overall win!
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